The International School of Macao Parents’ Association (TISPA)
General Meeting
Thursday 9th October 2014, 2:00pm 
TIS – Conference Room
Agenda

TISPA General Meeting	4th September, 2014	Agenda
Present
Howard Stribbell		Lorna Elliott		Julie Kirkman			
David Spreadbury		Christie Kelso		Sarah Luvisutto
Mary-Anne Jasinski		Laura Clarke		Andrea Dryburgh	
Kylie Sara			Kirrily Costello		Nina			
Louise Kewley			Trang Dooley								

Apologies received from Louise Davies, Kath Rose and Peta Houghton.

Minutes of last meeting (4th September)  
Distributed on-line.  No corrections noted.  Accepted as correct.

Welcome (Sarah Luvisutto, Julie Kirkman)

Head of Schools’ Report (Howard Stribbell) – See attached
· Front Field: The field currently remains closed as it needs a little more time. Grand Opening will be on Community Day, October 18. It will be a very busy day as the Volleyball Tournament will also be hosted here. This will bring an additional 125 students to the venue. It was asked if AFL training will take place on that Saturday morning and discussions have taken place to include the AFL training that Saturday as a form of celebration of the opening of the new field. Julie Kirkman suggested that the Lightning BBQ currently in storage be used at the event. She will speak to Glenn. General consensus from the parents is that this would be a positive thing to have AFL training on Community Day.
· It was asked whether Senior School teachers are encouraged to post on ClassConnect, as this is currently not the case for all teachers. Mr Spreadbury confirmed that they are encouraged to post at least once a week on ClassConnect. Mr Stribbell recommended a checklist be put into place to ensure this is happening on a consistent basis.
· New software is being implemented at TIS to assist students and parents with the university application process. Living Internationally it is a much more involved process than applying for a local university, and there are many more options to consider, so this software is designed to help students and parents in this process. All countries are included in this software. 
· Principal leadership evaluations were implemented last year for Mr Stribbell, Ms Jasinski and Mr Spreadbury. All division coordinators will go through the same evaluation program later this month and curriculum coordinators and several other coordinators will follow in the new year. Good feedback has been received. Next month the results from the Alberta Ed Inspection and the Alberta Accountability Pillar Survey will be shared. 
· International Trips: In the past TIS has offered “Experience Week” on a yearly basis, however due to low attendance in some grades, TIS started to alternate years offering Experience Week one year and a leadership conference the next year for High School grades. Parents have requested to bring back the trips on an annual basis, which the school is happy to offer. Students are now also doing their own leadership conferences, such as the TED Ex conference here this year. The trips are a little bit more expensive than traditionally but all expenses are included. The school does not make any money on these trips but understands that they are expensive and will work with families who need financial support, so that students don’t miss out for cost related reasons. Theses trips are an essential part of the school experience.
· Student teachers arrive this weekend and will start at the Walkathon on Tuesday, October 14.

Principal’s Reports
Elementary (Mary-Anne Jasinski)
· Louise Davies asked for more detail on the new Math’s program:
The new math program started this week and it runs Tuesdays and Fridays after school, at an additional fee. It’s a new program in response to parent conversations and questions in regards to the differences in the Alberta math curriculum compared to Australia or the US for example. There are two groups: Math Support, for students at or below grade level and Math Enrichment for students at or above grade level. These groups are available in Division 1 & 2, with a minimum of 6 students and a maximum of 12 students. Attendance is good and at just under 40. It will run in three sessions. The first one offers 19 classes and the second two offer 20 classes. Students have to sign up and pay for two sessions per week, even if they can’t make all the sessions. The programs are designed to be convenient for parents who want their children to be stronger in math and are willing to pay extra for tutoring. It’s not connected in any way to children’s math marks. The Enrichment group will work on project-based material and the support group will look to identify and fill the gaps that children might have. It’s not about accelerating the curriculum; it is a form of reinforcement of the material covered. At this point it is both parent and teacher driven.
· An Elementary Assembly will be held on Wednesday, October 15 at 8:45 am SK-G6.  It’s proven to be too difficult for parents to have staggered assembly times, so they will be combined. On October 31 there will be a special Halloween Assembly for PK-G6. It was asked if the children would have a Halloween parade, however that is not foreseen as the logistics of managing the kids to stay within classes is very difficult considering the amount of people and parents asking for photos etc. There will be individual classroom Halloween parties and photo time will be allowed for at the end of the event. It was suggested to have the kids dismissed by grade level, starting with PK. As this is a Dress Down day, popcorn will be organised. 
· The calendar says that the upcoming Parent-Teacher interviews are on November 27-28, however this has been changed to Elementary interviews being held on November 25-26 from 4-8pm. No school or interviews on Friday. This change is due to 12 teachers going to a conference in Shanghai.
· The services of a speech language therapist have just been secured and screenings will be done in November. The therapist will be working with Doreen, TIS Assistant Speech Language Therapist, for this program and ongoing support. The more comprehensive screenings will still have to be done in Hong Kong. Speech challenges can be easily improved and corrected if treated early on. 

Secondary (David Spreadbury)
· [bookmark: _GoBack]For Experience Week at least 10 different trips are anticipated to choose from for High School students. Dance or Sport Camp options will be offered locally for those who want to stay locally or can’t afford International trips. Costs are increasing as service aspects are built in but as Mr Stribbell said, the school does not want any students to miss out on these experiences due to the cost factors, and is open to work out a solution with families as needed.
The average cost for Grades 5&6 it’s $4,600-$5,600 and in High School it can be $10,000 to even $20,000. (Nepal, Sri Lanka, Russia, Skiing in Japan, etc.)
Grade 7 is going to Taiwan (there was discussion to change it to Vietnam but this has not been confirmed), Grade 8 is going to Chiang Mai and Grade 9 to Cambodia or Japan. 
· It’s a busy time of year for Secondary students with the upcoming sports events such as PRC and Community Day and ACAMIS tournaments shortly after that. 

Treasurer’s Report (Lorna Elliott)
See attached.
· The Mid-Autumn Festival was a great success and TISPA thanked the volunteers with a “Thank You Luncheon”. The turnout was fantastic and the bake sale was a great idea and very successful as well. The last Popcorn Day was also a big success.
· Popcorn machine has been ordered and should be delivered soon. 

Events Report
Events since last meeting:

· Welcome to 2014/15 drinks for staff and parents 12th September at Seasons, MUST Training Restaurant. Open bar. Finger food covered by TISPA.
Changing the time to 5:30pm was great as teachers came promptly. Not a huge turnout, especially of new parents and teachers, but it was a very nice event and the food was fantastic. Curriculum night was held the night prior, which most likely was part of the reason for the lower turnout. Need more publicity.
Upcoming events: 
· Cummunity Day - Sport
The Events Committee will hold a separate meeting to discuss the details of TISPA’s contribution to this event.
· Christmas Wonderland 
This was briefly discussed and the Events Committee will hold a separate meeting to cover details of format, raffle, donations, etc. 
· Tisco
There was talk of having two events in the new year for Elementary School and the question was asked whether such an event would be something for Junior and Senior High School. It was proposed to keep this type of event to Elementary School as the Junior and Senior School can and do put on their own events. It was suggested that TISPA offer funding for part of an upcoming event for Senior School instead. I.e: pay for pizzas, drinks…
TISPA will work with Student Council (Lydia Mak and Phil O’Flaherty) to coordinate how the committee can be involved with assistance at their events. 
For Elementary Tisco, details and logistics need to be worked out and discussed with Student Council concerning MPR, teacher-parent ratios, etc. A budget needs to be prepared and officially approved. It was mentioned that High School kids would be able to DJ for Tisco. 
· Walkathon Tuesday, October 14
Trang, Lorna and Louise will cut oranges that morning.
Other planned events to be discussed at November meeting:
· Christmas Festivities 
· 2015 Tisco


General Business
· Change of day for TISPA meetings – Louise Davies’ request. Sarah Luvisutto to send out email to the committee requesting change of meeting date and time to Tuesdays at 1:30pm.
· Teacher’s First Aid training – Will request Mr Stribbell to include this in next month’s Head of School report
· Parking – Will request Mr Stribbell to include this in next month’s Head of School report
· Other issues

Date for next meeting:  6nd November, 2014 - 1:30 pm, Conference Room
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